Special Called Site Base Meeting Minutes

October 26, 2007

Members Present:  J.D. Duncan, Pancy Jones, Connie Goff, Joan Hill, Renee Cox, 

Visitors:  Karen Killensworth and Brenda Hardin

The council reviewed the following staffing committee recommendations:

The staffing committee discussed hiring two assistants in rooms that need help.  The following recommendations were made:  Hire two half time Title I assistants.  One would service Kindergarten alleviating Joyce Waters from servicing eight classrooms.  The new hire would service Kindergarten and Joyce Waters would service First grade.  The other new hire would service three teams.  Those teams include Third (Rendon), Second, and Fourth grade teams.  The Title I assistant would spend one hour in each of the team classrooms.    The Fourth grade team would receive help during their Writing block (10-11:00 a.m.).

The following was a recommendation made during the Site-Based Council meeting on Friday, October 19, 2007:

10:00-10:45 Harpool-McClain

 Fourth:         Harris-Mattingly


         Jenkins-Haulsey  (Collaboration Room)


         Nelson-Anderson

Third:
         Rendon-Brangers


         Carroll-Powell (Collaboration Room)


         L. Mitchell-Nelson


         Mattingly-Ojala(3 days)/Hardin(2 days)
 

Karen Killensworth voiced a concern about pulling Brenda Hardin from the office during 10:00-10:45 writing block.  She explained it takes three adults to run the office smoothly and said that two office staff employees would be attending a professional development in the near future.  

The council agreed with the staffing committee recommendations with the following changes:  

One (instead of two) half-time assistant  would service  the three/four writing block classroom on Thursday and Friday from 10:00-10:45 when Ms. Ojala is not here.   All remaining time worked by this assistant will be in kindergarten.  

The council expressed a concern over assistants performing non-instructional tasks during instructional time.  Assistants should be working as instructional assistants; grading papers and making copies should be done during the team planning period time only.  The council asks that Mrs. Goff  closely monitor instructional assistants making sure their time is being spent working with students not doing clerical tasks.   

The council asked Ms. Goff to remind ALL staff members that they should cease sending “fun” or “non school related” school-wide emails throughout the day.  

Supplemental Social Studies Books

Mr. Duncan reported to the council after visiting several schools and observing schools using the History Alive program.  This program focuses on interactive student notebooks with a condensed textbook that is clearly written and more easily understood by the students.  The committee reviewed the textbook and agreement was made that this supplemental material would definitely be an asset to the fifth grade social studies program.  The total cost of the program is roughly $6500.00.  This would include:

Teacher’s Packet

Student texts (All 5th grade students)

Interactive Notebooks (All 5th grade students)

Pancy Jones made and motion to purchase History Alive program for the 5th grade team and Joan Hill seconded the motion.

The meeting adjourned @ 3:47 P.M.  

